
 

 

Data Protection Notice 
 
This notice has been prepared by: (i) Fédération Internationale de l’Automobile of Chemin de Blandonnet 2 – 1215 Geneva 15, 
Switzerland (“FIA Switzerland”); and (ii) Fédération Internationale de l’Automobile of 8 Place de la Concorde, 75008 Paris, France 
(“FIA France” and together with FIA Switzerland, the “FIA”).  
 
The FIA is collecting personal data about the driver and their parent/legal guardian (as set out in the above form). It may also 
be the case that a motor sport member club of the FIA (known as an ASN) has collected such personal data for and on behalf 
of the driver and their parent/legal guardian, which data the ASN will transfer to the FIA. FIA Switzerland and FIA France are 
each data controllers in respect of such personal data.  
 
The FIA will handle the personal data in accordance with applicable laws, including the General Data Protection Regulation ((EU) 
2016/679) (GDPR). 
 
Purposes for using the personal data: 
 
As part of its “Women in Motorsport” activities, the FIA is organising a programme entitled “FIA Girls on Track – Rising Stars”, 
aimed at developing a pathway to support young female drivers in achieving a professional career in motor sport. In this context, 
the FIA will use the personal data in order to identify potential candidate drivers and organise drivers’ selection and training 
sessions. 
 
Legal grounds for using the personal data: 
 
The FIA will use the personal data for the aforementioned purposes on the basis that such use is necessary for the legitimate 
interests pursued by the FIA, namely to identify potential candidate drivers for the FIA’s “Girls on Track – Rising Stars” programme 
and organise driver training sessions.  
 
In the event that the driver is selected to participate in this programme, the FIA may require the driver and/or their 
parent/guardian to provide additional personal data to the FIA, which additional data shall be the subject of a supplementary data 
protection notice. 
 
How long does the FIA store the personal data? 
 
The FIA will retain the personal data only for as long as is strictly necessary for the purposes for which such data was originally 
collected (as referred to above), and thereafter for such longer period as may be required by law.  
 

Rights 
 
In certain situations, the parent/guardian and/or the driver are entitled to: (i) request access to the personal data; (ii) request that 
the FIA corrects the personal data; (iii) request the personal data are erased; (iv) object to processing of the personal data; (v) 
request the restriction of processing of the personal data; and/or (vi) request the transfer of the personal data to a third party. 
 
Please note that the parent/guardian and/or the driver also have a right to complain to the French or Swiss Data Protection 
Supervisory Authority (respectively, CNIL or FDPIC) if there are concerns about the way the FIA is handling the personal data. 

 
For any queries regarding personal data or to exercise the rights related to the processing of personal data, please 
contact dpo@fia.com. 
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